Minutes of 3/16/11 Public Hearing
Present:  Bailey, Bevilacqua, Cole, Gagnon, Kelleher, Kennedy, Menin, Mullins, & Stiles.  None absent.
Meeting called to order at 7:07 by Cole.
 
Mullins read Mary Harbaugh's email submitted:
 
From: Mary Harbaugh
To: nbptcharterreview@live.com
Subject: absentee comment for public hearing
Date: Wed, 16 Mar 2011 15:03:03 -0500

To members of the Charter Commission:
 
Please refine your proposal to disallow citizens to serve as members of more than one City committee. While this provision may be useful for elected officials -- I don't have enough information to offer an opinion on that narrow question -- this provision is not appropriate for most volunteer City committees.
 
Both state law and the City's ordinance adopting the Community Preservation Act, for example, require that the Community Preservation Committee's membership include representatives from several specific City committees, including the Planning Board, Conservation Commission, Historical Commission, Parks Commission, and others. Representatives from various committees have also been appointed (typically by vote of each board) to special City committees, such as the Strategic Land Use Study Committee, the Common Pasture Stewardship Committee, committees formed for shared Open Space Committee/Parks Commission projects, committees formed to develop zoning revisions/additions (such as the Open Space Residential District). These collaborations are essential to good government in Newburyport.
 
Equally important, the city has a shortage of skilled, committed volunteers with expertise in specific areas. Many, many committees have vacancies that stand for months on end. We as a city need all the help that qualified volunteers can offer! I think of one extremely valuable volunteer who serves on the Historical Commission, Community Preservation Committee, and Local Historic District Study Committee, all of which require and benefit greatly from special expertise in the area of historic preservation. I think of another who serves on the Moseley Woods Commission and has also volunteered to serve on a potential new committee governing off-leash dog hours in parks. I know of another who does good work for both the Conservation Commission and the Library Board. Real harm can be done by limiting such citizens volunteer work for the city.
 
Thank you for reconsidering this matter.
 
 
Mary Harbaugh
28 Strong Street
978-499-4440
 
Cole opened the hearing to the public for comments.
 
Laurel Allgrove:  22 Beacon Ave
The mayor's salary of $98K:  not sure if the city can afford.  From where is this money coming?
Finance Committee:  Budget & Finance committee may be redundant
HR:  Isn't that what the City Council (CC) is?
 
Margaret Welch:  82 Curzon Mill Rd
Sect 3-3:  re:  PB, ConCom, & ZBA chairs being appointed by Mayor.  Mullins noted that this had been eliminated from the actual preliminary draft.  
 
Judy Mouradian:  46 Liberty St
Under Prohibitions Sect 2-3:  City Councilors cannot run for Mayor?  Kennedy said that CCers can run for Mayor, but may not hold any other compensated or appointed position (such as Historical Commission member or school teacher).
 
Barbara Roach:  5 E. Boyleston St
Recall provision needed
 
Dick Morrill:  22 Oak St
Recall provision needed
 
Karen Kelley:  31 Kent St
Current city employees unable to serve on School Committee (SC) or CC: what is the logic behind this?  
Sec 6-2:  annual budget meeting is a real positive but adding a certain date before 15 May when operational budget is submitted would be a good idea.
 
Dominique Dear:  5 Warren St
Sect 6-2:  a positive measure re: engagement of community & should be done as early as possible
Existing charter link on ChCom's website is broken
 
Dick Sullivan, Jr.:  6 Leary Dr
Concerns re: Prohibitions in Sect 2-3 & 4-3.
Ran for SC & chose not to take pay from SC.  Other MA laws & ethics laws dictate the ability of public employees to serve.
 
Ed Cameron:  17 Oakland St
Happy to see that steps taken by the ChCom to strengthen executive function
Sect 9-8 gender:  document should be gender neutral
Current charter:  mayor & CC can remove members of b/c/c is not in new charter:  mayor recommends & CC approves removal
Mayoral recall is necessary.  The mayor is like the dep't head of the dep't heads.  Our mays are very hands on due to our size.  Just raise the bar for recall.  12% is used for ballot questions; use 20% of voters for recall.  
Good checks & balances & a lot of power is vested in the mayor; 1 person for 4 years.  
For felony convictions, Sect 3-1e, tighten up to all felony convictions not just in office.  Kennedy responded that we would be on firmer ground by having the charter as written as the argument can be made that a felony conviction outside of work, e.g. vehicular manslaughter, doesn't affect the job. 
 
Andrea Alukonis:  9 Allen St
Signatures for voters at least 50 signatures?  Should be at least double that.  Mullins stated that we wanted to make it as easy as possible for people to run & it reflects current practice.
Sect 7-6 non-partisan elections?  Why?  Kennedy responded that it was reflecting Mass law. 
 
Carolyn Johnson:  46 Munroe St
4 yr. term good
recall good
 
Jack van Loan: 4 F St
Prohibitions:  seems like there's a separate section for every person.  Reasons why one should be removed?
Recall needed
 
Keith Kennedy:  Market St
2 yr. cycle is pro-citizen & allows voters to dispatch with a bad mayor
4 years is a long time
$98K salary is excessive
 
John Moon:  163 Merrimac St #1
4 yr term bad, 2 yr term good
$98K salary is too much in this economy
 
Maurice Donovan:  6 Orange St
the most successful recall is the one not used
2500 signatures for recall
4yr term; yes AND for the CC
 
Kitty Krejc:  232 High St
recall needed
why is salary stated in charter vs. leaving it for the CC?
She agrees with Mary Harbaugh's email re: volunteers
 
Karen Kelly: 31 Kent St
HR & Fin Dept:  where is the language for this?  Kennedy responded: in the administrative code
 
Donna Holaday: 6 Parsons St
Thank you for all your hard work
 
Mary Haslinger:  299 High St
Thank you for your hard work
 
Dominique Dear:  5 Warren St
Thank you for all your hard work
 
Zab Warren:  8 Maple St
(The $98K is the) Minimum salary for a mayor to have a competent mayor.  
He had wanted a city manager vs. mayor but the 4 yr mayor is a good compromise
Long term projects are a problem for a 2 year mayor & such big projects suffer due to a 2 year mayor.
 
Laurel Allgrove:  22 Beacon Ave
The proposed charter has long term ramifications.  We need to really, really think about this.
 
Judy Mouradian:  46 Liberty St
4 yr term & the $98K are appropriate
 
Ari Herzog:  15 Prospect St
Why is the mayor's salary in Sect 10-6 & not in Sect 3-1?  Kennedy responded that according to our consultant that if the ChCom wanted to address this that the transitional provisions the only place it can be.  
The charter is open to renew every 10 years: do you want a $ amount in the charter?  Other elected officials $ is not in the charter.
 
Kennedy asked Cole whether or not questions can be taken from the public.  Cole closed the public hearing portion & opened the meeting for a conversation between the public & the ChCom.
 
Barbara Roach:  5 E. Boyleston St
Did you talk to cities with recall?  What did you find?  No was the response.
 
Dick Morrill:  22 Oak St
Have you considered the ill will created by not having recall?  
 
Jack van Loan: 4 F St
Recall with 4 years & a good system of checks & balances.  We will not get to choose what parts we want; it's all yes or all no.
 
There was a lot of conversation between the ChCom & those attending to help in understanding why decisions were made & for clarification purposes.  
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Mullins, 2nded by Kennedy & unanimously approved.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:12
Next meeting:  3/17 at 7 in the Programme Room at the Library
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